
20.8.20 

To whom it may concern 

RE: SSD-5066-Mod-2 and SSD-7709-Mod1 

 I OBJECT to the above application for the following reasons:  

1) Application for storage of Dangerous goods 

The proposed modification area is surrounded by highly populated residential, commercial, 

educational, cultural and recreational parkland areas, this includes all the residents from Casula, 

Moorebank and Wattle Grove comprising from low density homes to childcare centers, schools, the 

Casula parkland playgrounds and many more local businesses.  

This creates a huge risk to the wellbeing and the safety of residents within the above mentioned 

vicinities, was there to be a mishandling that could lead to an explosion, a fire with toxic 

smoke/fume of a leak into the Georges ecosystem.  

2) Application for Height increase:  

This will block the current horizon view not just for myself but for a large portion of residents. Most 

residents – including myself - purchased the house for the view, and the main living areas are facing 

the river. The new height will affect the day and night view.  Day will show large warehouse walls 

and the night view will be affected by all the lights.  

The viewpoints from Casula Road and Canberra avenue are going to be the most affected. Please see 

attached photo form my living room area.  

3) Noise increase and pollution: 

The increase in the noise levels will directly impact the quality of life for my family and for many 

residents. The lower vegetation on the Georges river does not provide a buffer zone and the sound 

travels up to where the majority of dwellings are built along the Casula Road and Canberra avenue.  

Already we are impacted by the noise generated by nighworks at the site and an increase of noise 

levels are causing stress, sleep disturbance and possible psychological issues.  

The pollution is already much higher than before and it is affecting our health. The pollutants 

damage the quality of air, water and the land. Everything outside the house including the walls, 

windows are covered by dust. Because I suffer from bronchitis and all the pollutans are affecting my 

breathing, I have to use my high pressure jetting machine to wash the outside often to get rid of all 

the dust and dirt from the construction across the river.  

I understand that projects need to happen, but this site is not suitable for such a big change. This 

project should have been done in a low populated area.  

Please take above into consideration and reject the change proposal.  

Best regards, 

 

Ioan Gabor 

44 Canberra Avenue, 



Casula   NSW  2170 

Ph: 0417298816 


